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Baltimore City Public Schools – Internet Access for 2020-2021

Purpose:

For the purpose of calling on representatives from the Baltimore City Public Schools System and other stakeholders, including representatives from Comcast, to discuss plans for internet access for the 2020-2021 school year.

Background
Legislative Oversight Matter LO 20-0083 invites Baltimore City Public Schools (BCPS) and internet service providers to discuss plans for internet access for the 2020-2021 school years.  Due to COVID-19, BCPS will open the 2020 2021 school year virtually on Tuesday, September 8, 2020.  There are 79,187 students enrolled in Baltimore City Public Schools.  According to 2018 census data, approximately 22% of Baltimore households do not have internet access.  
A major goal of the City’s school system will be to provide students with devices needed to participate in virtual learning.  In May 2020, the City’s Board of Estimates approved the transfer of $3 million from the Baltimore Children and Youth Fund to BCPS for distance learning technology.  BCPS is also partnering with internet service providers (Comcast and T-Mobile) to create options for students who do not have in-home internet service. BCPS has partnered with Comcast to provide high-speed internet service via the Internet Essentials Program which allows 60 days of free internet service.  T-Mobile is providing internet hotspots which allows unlimited 4GLTE service for up to ten (10) users simultaneously.  
According to the Maryland State Department of Education, the State has dedicated $100 million to equipping all of Maryland students with up-to-date devices and connectivity.  
Beginning on August 24, 2020, families of BCPS students can obtain student loaner laptops and hotspots directly from their schools.  Charter schools are not eligible for hotspots as those schools may offer different options for students.
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